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Kentucky Lacrosse Association

Board Meeting

October 11, 2011

Ann Fleming called the meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the JCPS Gheens Academy.   

In attendance:  Wayne Coffey, Brandon Davis, Ann Fleming, Jonathan Henry, Byron Miller, Chris Niblock, John Peabody, Ryan Smith, Tim Thompson and Dean Walker.  

Guests: Matt DiLorenzo (Kentucky Stickhorses), Walter Glenn (Greenwood), Patrick Segers, Winston Shindell (Greenwood), Greg Shuck (Kentucky Elite), and Kennedy Simpson.

Absent:  Steve Auden, Russ Davenport, Loren Hincker, Jacob Knight, Bert Severns and Bill Stewart. 

Byron made a motion “to approve the September 20th meeting minutes”; Brandon seconded the motion and Dean made a wording correction; the minutes were unanimously approved as revised.
President’s Report: Ann asked each Board member and guest to introduce themselves.
Election of Officers: 

Ann made a motion “to elect Crystal Kannapel as Secretary”; the motion was seconded by Wayne and unanimously approved.

John made a motion “to elect Ryan Smith as the Executive Committee’s at-large member”; the motion was seconded by Dean and unanimously approved.

John made a motion “to elect Dean Walker as Vice-President”; the motion was seconded by Tim and unanimously approved.

Ann made a motion “to appoint Patrick Segers as High School Girls coordinator and Edie Fullerton as Middle School Girls coordinator”; the motion was seconded by Chris and unanimously approved.

Ann explained that all Board members, whether new or returning, will need to complete the US Lacrosse Conflict of Interest policy (attached) and return by the next Board meeting.
Financial Report:  Chris reported that 4 grant applications have been received so far… the deadline is November 1 and information is posted on the website.
High School Boys: Ann reported that Russ has talked with Chad Wabrek who sees his role as the voice for the coaches. John reported that he has spoken with Chad as well and will communicate with him before and after the Board meetings. He announced that Anderson County and Bryan Station are both looking to start teams for 2012 season. John questioned which division they should play in as Scott County is new as well, but chose DII instead of DIII. Byron explained that we let the coaches decide where they preferred to play, but the KLA should explain to new programs the benefit of playing in a developmental DIII. Tim agreed that the coach and the school administration should choose whether we agree or not. Ann pointed out that as long as the team is school-centric, they can be in DII. Russ was to contact Scott County and Glasgow about the advantages of DIII, but there was no update to report. (The current list of teams by division is attached)
John reported that LYLA hosted a two day Trilogy boy’s clinic last weekend. There were 66 players at $60 each. John asked if KLA wanted to host a similar clinic even though it appears LYLA may have lost money. Brandon reminded the Board that last month we declined the opportunity to host a US Women’s National Team clinic and that Trilogy may not be the best option as they have been offered in KY quite often. Ann suggested that the Special Events coordinator may want to explore the options. Jonathan suggested Jacob creating a master calendar of lacrosse events on the website.

John reported that he has worked with Wayne and Jeremy Thompson on LOP changes. Jeremy questioned whether the wording of a player who is suspended for the next game should be revised to specify the next game in their division. It was discussed and agreed this would be too hard to monitor.

Due to low attendance that John has noticed at Bellarmine games, he suggested that the KLA give $100 to Bellarmine, Centre and UofL for give-aways (t-shirts, free admission tickets, etc.). It was suggested that working with the college’s marketing departments to promote their schedules might be a better option than offering financial support.
High School Girls: Ann and Patrick will meet to draft the game schedules. There was discussion about offering a KLA team for anyone cut or without a school team. It was agreed to put this on the November meeting agenda.

Youth & Middle School Boys: Ryan reported on the coaches 2011 post-season and 2012 pre-season planning meeting and discussed the issue of school-centric teams. The next coaches meeting will be January 7th for scheduling.

Ryan has arranged for doctors from Jewish & Baptist East to offer pre and post concussion testing for $5 and free EKG scans for players. Brandon said that this service is offered to any player for $1 whose school is serviced by KORT.

Ryan reported that he is refining the exemption form that will be required for any player who wants to stay with their current team even if their school is offering a team. 
Ryan would like to see the KLA offer a preseason clinic to train coaches with the goal to have all coaches be USL Level I certified by 2013 season. It was agreed to put this on the November meeting agenda.

Ryan reported that River City is again looking at offering a spring outdoor league. One of the biggest advantages to the KLA league is the minimal cost to teams (only pay for officials). Player registration for KLA league will be December 1-23 by downloading a form on the website (there will be a maximum of 22 players per team with 26 in case of exemptions). Ryan is currently contacting schools who had a program last year to communicate process. Ryan is working with Bill Gleason (Bellarmine Asst Coach) to offer a player clinic this Friday.
Middle School Girls: Ann will work with Edie on transitioning coaches and drafting game schedules. Dean reported that Westport Middle School will be having a new team this season.

Website: Ann reported that Jacob has started designing the 2012 season on the website and is researching the ability to complete the Player Waiver online.

State Championship: Tim reported that the RFPs will be sent out earlier this year.

League Operating Procedures: Wayne reported that he has been working on revisions and will email copies out to all Board members to review before finalizing at the November meeting. He had several points that were discussed:
· consistency between LOPs of USL membership through May 31

· boys- home-schooled students must play for their reside school; if not available, come to KLA 

· girls- delete appeal process for 2nd ejection

· coaching responsibility forms will still be paper for 2012 and player waiver may be as well

· delete coaches required to complete officials evaluation form as there is no such known form and it is a KLUB and BLOA issue, not KLA
· leave in wording about home team’s responsibility for officials travel fees

· tournament dates- how many teams from DII, due to tight calendar and official’s ability to cover… Wayne and Tim will meet to discuss

Ann reported that regarding the gender issue of players requesting to play on an opposite-sex team, USL policy prefers, but does not require separation. It was decided to research KHSAA guidelines and to put this on the November meeting agenda.

Guests from Greenwood High School: Winston Shindell and Walter Glenn were invited to speak and asked the KLA to reconsider their request for exemption. They explained that there is only one program in Bowling Green and there are 8 students who are currently juniors or seniors and played for Greenwood, but have been required to transfer to the new South Warren High School due to redistricting. They explained that the program has chosen to play in DII and if the KLA does not grant the exemption and requires them to be school-centric to play in DII, these 8 players will not have an opportunity to play. Dean asked how other sports at South Warren are handling this issue, but they did not have any information on that. Tim explained that the KLA does not want to deny a player the opportunity to play, but questioned what would happen if South Warren freshmen & sophomores expressed an interest in playing at Greenwood. Winston and Walter promised that any additional players would be denied that ability and they will be working with South Warren to encourage them to start a program. Wayne made a motion “to grant the request for exemption for Greenwood to be allowed to play in DII even with players from other schools, due to the unique circumstances of previous players being assigned to another school”; John seconded the motion and Jonathan asked that the names of the players be submitted; the motion was unanimously approved as amended. (Post-script: the players are seniors Sam Greene, Kyle Price, Zach Puckett, Maumer Razic, Logan Williams, Nikolaus Young and juniors Conner Rennegarbe and Nick Simons)
Special Events: Dean reported on the P.E. Curriculum program that JCPS will not allow continuing education credit or promote the program. He is compiling a list of JCPS PE instructors and purchasing the curriculum and materials that will be available to be lent out to teachers.
Education: Dean reported that the USL Coaching Clinics are set for Level I on November 12th and Level II on November 13th. He encouraged the Board to participate as well as promote locally. There are flyers and posters available. Dean will send the Board members an email with impressive bios of clinicians. Jonathan will ask the 3rd and 4th grade boys coaches if more financial subsidy would increase their participation (currently the KLA is subsidizing $20 for all KY Chapter members and providing lunch, reducing the cost to $45 for Level I and $65 for Level II).
Old Business: Byron was to confirm with USL that the youth rules changes would not be required for our league. It was agreed to put this on the November meeting agenda.

New Business: Dean suggested moving guests/statewide report to the beginning of the agenda to give anyone who has traveled or called in not to wait. He and John are still working on ability to offer Skype or teleconferencing for meetings.
Ann reported that KLUB is looking for new officials due to the increase in the number of High School Girls teams.

Ann asked for suggestions for guidelines on how to publicize third party fundraisers (i.e. Thunderbay 1636 polo shirts and Stickhorses suites). It was suggested to have Jacob create a spot on the website to post fundraising opportunities with a note that the companies are not endorsed by KLA. It was also suggested to charge the companies a nominal fee to post.

Wayne suggested that the next area of Middle School lacrosse growth needs to be Northern Kentucky and Bowling Green. There was a question on the success of the Paducah start up programs and their USL grant request. Ann will ask Steve to contact them as he was working with the coordinator on used equipment donations. 

Jonathan recommended using meeting invitation through Google or Outlook for meetings.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.  
The next monthly Board Meeting will be November 8th. Future dates are December 13, January 10, February 7*, March 13, April 3* and May 8 (*changed from 2nd Tuesday due to conflicts).
_1367258153.pdf


  2407-106th St. S.W. Everett, WA 98204 /  206.523.0477 / 425.355.1216 / 1.800.275.7587 / Fax: 206.523.1973


JOB NUMBER ATTENTION:CUSTOMER DATE SALES PERSON


LABEL SIZE:


PLEASE CHECK THIS PROOF IMMEDIATELY FOR APPROVAL 
OR CORRECTIONS AS THE ORDER WILL BE HELD PENDING 
RETURN OF THE PROOF. If the proof is correct as submitted, it 
should be signed and dated. If corrections are necessary they 
should be clearly indicated, or call us. We are anxious to 
expedite your order so we urge you to give this proof immediate 
and careful attention. A faxed approval is acceptable. Delayed 
proof approvals may delay shipment of your order.


Proof is O.K.


Make corrections & REPROOF


Make corrections & PRINT


Signature


Date


THIS
WAY


THIS
WAY THIS


W
AYTH


IS
W


AY


20124
ADHESIVE


3 1/4 x 6 1/2 REMOVABLE
STOCK:


VINYL
INK COLORS:


PMS 201 RED, PMS 281 BLUE


9-22-06 TracyKENTUCKY LACROSSE ASSOC. Jann


PLEASE CHECK PROOF THOROUGHLY!
LABELS PLUS ASSUMES NO RESPONSIBILITY FOR ERRORS MADE ON PROOFS THAT ARE NOT CORRECTED BY CUSTOMER


quality flexographic printing


1 2 3 4


COLORS SHOWN ARE NOT AN EXACT MATCH TO PRINTING INK.






